JADE CORE U.S. HISTORY SYLLABUS: Mrs. Valenzuela

Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back to school! In United States history class, we want eighth graders to understand and appreciate our American constitutional democracy. I am excited to show students historical thinking through connecting past and present, distinguishing fact from assumption, understanding cause and effect, utilizing map reading skills, and tracing the development of major regional differences in our early republic. We will begin with the exploration and colonization of our continent and progress through our new nation's expansion and the polarization that led to the Civil War. Then we'll continue on post-war to industrialization at the turn of the 20th century. This is the last year of middle school for our students, and we 8th grade teachers need to prepare our students for high school. Because of this, we expect a greater sense of personal responsibility from our students as they go through this transition.
CLASSROOM RULES
1) Come to class ready to work hard. Be prompt and prepared.
2) Do not disrupt the learning environment. Be polite and productive.
3) Respect people and their property. Be positive.
4) Ask for help when you need it! Seize learning opportunities.
AVOID ABSENCES WHENEVER POSSIBLE
Remember: YOU are responsible for acquiring and making up all missed work after an absence! (Not me, not your mom, etc.) 

1) In case of an absence, do one or more of the following:


• Text or call a "study buddy." You should have at least two in each class.


• Visit www.lincoln.smmusd.org and visit the Staff Directory drop-down menu to visit 

 the homework website. Stay tuned for a new Google Classroom page under construction.

• For absences of five days or more, the parent should call the attendance office and then arrange to have the teachers leave work in the counseling office to pick up and take home to the ill student.

• Join REMIND with your smartphone to receive history homework or other announcements 
from Mrs. Valenzuela: Text this number: 81010 and send the message g8ehgc27.

2) When you return to history class from an absence, go directly to the Daily Scribe notebook in room 504 to get info and missed handouts. Even if you already visited my web site, it is still helpful to read the Daily Scribe when you return to learn about in-class activities and discussions that you missed.   

3) After an absence, or for more assistance, come after school to Mrs. V's Office Hours, which will be on a consistent day once a week, but at additional times by appointment. 

Listed below are recommended materials for students taking History 8. These materials are not required, and full participation in the course does not require the purchase of any of these materials. State law requires us to provide a public education free of charge. Subject to certain exceptions, the right to a free public education means we cannot require students or their families to purchase materials, supplies, equipment or uniforms for any school activity, to pay security deposits for access, participation, materials, or equipment, or to make donations to a class activity or program.

RECOMMENDED CLASS MATERIALS

· Spiral notebook: college ruled, at least 100 pages, 8.5 x11, white paper (The best kind has a plastic protective cover that won't rip off with heavy use.)

· RED, BLUE and BLACK ink pens, PENCILS with erasers, and one or two highlighters

· Scotch tape to tape entries into your spiral
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JADE CORE U.S. HISTORY SYLLABUS continued

INTERACTIVE NOTEBOOK

We will use a standard spiral notebook every day for what I call an Interactive Notebook. It will help keep your learning organized and will make studying easier. Most of your class work and homework will be done in your I.N. You are responsible for your I.N. and must bring it to class each day. Your I.N. must be neat, organized and graffiti free!  This means that doodles and drawings found on or in your Interactive Notebook will result in a lowered grade! Also, this spiral should be dedicated to history content only. Don’t use it for another class.
Most in-class assignments and notes will be completed and/or taped into the Interactive Notebook. Others will be turned in individually. Your Interactive Notebook will be periodically collected and graded for accuracy and completeness.  All class notes and assignments should be included in every entry, even for the days you were absent. Organization and neatness count!

For your information...

Students enrolled at Lincoln Middle School are not required to pay any fee, deposit, or other charge for participation in an educational activity offered by the school or the Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District, except as authorized by law. Donations are sought and accepted for various activities and supplies, and are at times critical to the continued success of classes and activities, but donations are voluntary.
HOMEWORK AND GRADING
OVERALL SCALE:

A+ 98% -100%  A 93% - 97%  A- 90% - 92%       C+ 78% - 79%   C 73% - 77%  C- 70% -72%

B+ 88% - 89%   B 83% - 87%  B- 80% - 82%       D+ 68% - 69%   D 63% - 67%  D- 60% -62%
Homework is given from time to time and should be completed by the due date to avoid a lowered grade. 

All points earned for classwork, homework, Interactive Notebooks, projects, tests, and quizzes are averaged together in one category. I have a separate category for extra credit, which is offered a few times each grading period. 

Visit Illuminate online 24/7 for grade updates. An “M” on Illuminate means that the assignment was not turned in (missing). Work NOT handed in two weeks (14 days) after it is due will officially become a ZERO! I rarely offer test makeups for D and F grades, but I do offer extra credit assignments at least every other week.
All graded papers should be saved until you can verify that the grade appears properly on Illuminate. Check regularly to make sure your grades are appearing online. Tests should be kept for further studying for the final. 

Again, welcome to Eighth Grade!  I look forward to a fun and challenging year!


Sincerely,

Mrs. Amanda Valenzuela




avalenzuela@smmusd.org   

393-9227 x. 73504    

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
I understand the rules and procedures in Mrs. Valenzuela's Jade Core history class.

Student name ________________________ Student signature ______________________
Parent name _________________________ Parent signature_______________________
